
Grouville School PSA Annual General Meeting 

Tuesday 13th September 4 or 6pm 2022 

 

Attendees: Nichola Turner, Katy Key, Marina Noel, Lorraine Falle, Nina Lodwick-Campbell, 

Michelle Rae, Lynda Le Breton, Bella Molloy, Tracey Holloway, Annie Gage 

 

Apologies: Jon Boleat, Ali Hand 

 

Agenda 

• Welcome 

NT welcomed everyone and invited introductions from all 

 

• Chair’s Report 

• Thank you to Mrs Watts, Mrs Le Roux, Mrs McGonigle, Mr Bennett for support with 

Christmas and Easter Activities. Thank you to Jon Boleat for support with the 2p or not 

2p challenge. 

• Thank you to the story tellers for the Platinum Jubilee, Mrs Dingle for baking a cake. 

• Thank you to Ali Hand for organising the grant application for the Nursery equipment. 

• DJ Nelson away for December. 

• Thank you to Year 5 for selling doughnuts for the doughnut fundraiser.  

• Thank you to the staff for helping our with Hot Dog Days, especially Mrs Day-Crawford 

and Mrs Denton. 

• Thank you to Summer Fair team for doing such an amazing job. 

• Thank you to Mrs Turner for continued support for the PSA and all the staff. Special 

mentions to Mrs La Roux, Mr Bennett, Mr Bertram, Mrs Key, the Class Reps. 

 

• President’s Report 

• Huge thank you to the parents, staff and community for continuously supporting the PSA 

events. We have raised enough money for the new library furniture. 

• Thanks you to Ali Hand for a successful bid to secure an addition £5000 for the library 

furniture. 

• Meadow is now fully accessible, thank you to the Field Squadron and parents. 

• Nursery are loving their new play equipment. 

• Option 3 is the winner for the new library furniture. 

• Currently ordering new stock for the library. 

• Thank you to Marina for working hard as PSA Chair. 

• Thank you to Jon Boleat for looking after our finances. 

• Hugely grateful to the Summer Fair sub-committee. 

 

• Treasurer’s Report 

NT shared report from Jon Boleat our Treasurer: 

Fundraising events raised a total of: £11,956 last year (compared to £8,905 last year) 

We spent approximately £994 on these events (compared to £1,622 last year). So, it’s a 

great return of approx. £11,000. 



We received a £5,000 grant from the Ana Leaf Foundation for the library.  

This, combined with surplus funds of £8k brought forward, mean that we have just over 

£24,000 in reserves to distribute.  

We gave our annual donation of £2000 to the McGugan Family Trust. The PSA has been 

holding their money, but this has all been transferred to their own bank account now. 

• Election of Committee Members 

Chair:  

Vice Chair: Lynda le Breton nominated, seconded by Tracey and Michelle 

Secretary: Michelle Rae nominated, seconded by Mrs Key  

Class Reps: All the Class Reps have said that they will stay on for now, need to make sure 

that parents know who the Class Reps are  

 

• Events/ Fundraisers for the year ahead 

• Second hand uniform to be run by Nina and Lynda, Nina happy to man the email. Nichola to 

get Daniel to change the email over. 

• Lorraine and Lynda happy to take over the PSA Facebook page. Will get SDC to reset the 

admin and password. 

• Autumn Festival  - pumpkins to be carved and disco. Michelle and Lynda to contact DJ 

Nelson. 

• Fundraising focus – books for the library. Class wish list. 

• Sponsorship events to take the financial pressure of the parents. 

• A dress down day once a term. 

• Too cool for school towards the end of the year? 

• Hot dog Day – Lorraine to take the lead. Michelle look into costing of Bain-Marie for 

hotdog day.  

• Wreath making for parents –  

• Parent and child craft night  

• Toy sale November/December 

• Cake Sale. 

• Ice-cream after school in the summer months. 

• Camping on the school field, maybe Easter. Portaloos on the playground 

• Coronation event, to be determined. 

• Ask John whether we can set up a PSA account on Amazon? 

• Katy to speak to Daniel, re email accounts for PSA@grouville, preloveduniform,  

 

• Date for next meeting 

1st Tuesday of every month 6pm 

Tuesday 4th October 

• AOB 

 

Many thanks for joining us – your help and support is gratefully appreciated! 

                                                              


